CITY OF SUNBURY
SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
April 5, 2023

Sunbury’s Services Committee (“Committee”) met for a regular meeting on March 1, 2023 at 6:30 pm on the third floor of Town Hall located at 51 E. Cherry Street, Sunbury, Ohio. Damin Cappel called the meeting to order and asked for a roll call.

Roll Call  
Members in attendance included: Murray Neff, Damin Cappel, and Cindi Cooper.  Others in attendance included Steve Pyles, City Administrator, Amber Swain, Clerk of Council, and Dan Whited, City Engineer.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the February 1, 2023, Committee meeting were reviewed, and a motion to approve by Mr. Cappel. The motion was seconded by Mr. Neff and approved unanimously.   

Visitors 
Greg Bechert with Scioto Energy gave a brief presentation and timeline for an electric aggregation program and answered questions from Committee members.  Scioto Energy will now seek pricing to implement a program for all eligible residents and businesses and return to Council with options for their consideration.   

Unfinished Business 
Mr. Pyles went over the Sunbury Estates trees matter and the options available to resolve the outstanding issues.  Mr. Cappel advised that he is interested in seeking community feedback from the residents in the area before proceeding with a final plan.

New Business
Dan Whited went over the Town Center plan in detail and answered any questions that Committee had.  The projects on the list will be discussed at the upcoming Council retreat to begin prioritizing projects for implementation. 

Mr. Cappel went over the scope of services for Council’s standing committees, with the Parks committee taking the lead on parks and trails and the Services Committee taking the lead on streets and parking lots.  Where trails intersect with roadways, the Services Committee will tak the lead.

Mr. Pyles updated the Committee on the status of the Granville Street – Community Project request.  An application and letters of support where sent to Congressman Balderson, who will take the lead in advancing a funding request.




Other Services Updates
Mr. Whited provided an update on the 2023 Street project.  CT Consultants has started to put the bid package together and expects it to be out for public bid in 6 to 8 weeks.  Funds cannot be spent on road maintenance until the start of the new state fiscal year, July 1.
Mr. Whited gave an update on the Thoroughfare and Traffic Control Planning project.  CT Consultants are working to put together a full ITS, which will aide in monitoring of traffic controls and the efficient flow of traffic.  He finished by discussing some options for traffic calming in the Sunbury Meadows Subdivision.

Adjournment
There being no further Committee business, Mr. Cappel moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Mr. Neff and approved unanimously.

